
 

 

2024 Financial Report​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ March 1, 2025 

 

 

 

As we look back on 2024, our hearts are filled with gratitude for the many blessings we received as a parish community. With your 
support, we have celebrated accomplishments that enrich our spiritual home: 

●​ The renewal and reopening of the Mission Museum, preserving and sharing the rich heritage of our faith. 

●​ The designation of Mission San José as the Diocesan Shrine of Saint Joseph, a recognition of its sacred and historical 
significance and a new opportunity for evangelization. 

●​ Renovation of the Carriage House into Saint Joseph’s Workshop, providing more parish meeting spaces and a home for Family 
of Faith and other parish ministries.   

●​ Continued growth in our ministries and liturgical life, strengthening our parish’s commitment to worship, faith formation, and 
service. 

These achievements remind us that when we work together in faith, great things are possible. 

2024 Financial Overview 

As your Parish Finance Council, we are deeply concerned that for the second year in a row our offertory collection fell short of our 
budget. Our 2024 offertory collection was $349,000 below budget. This is an improvement compared to 2023, but we can not sustain 
our parish staff and ministries if this continues.  Through careful financial stewardship, we spent less on parish operating expenses than 
budgeted, resulting in a smaller net operating deficit for the year of $95,000 than would otherwise have occurred. 

It is important to understand that, while budgeted expenses are similar to those before the COVID pandemic, offertory collections have 
been lower.  Attendance at Mass has increased since the pandemic, but offertory collections have not fully recovered.  A detailed 
breakdown of our 2024 parish operating results is shown on the next page. 

A Call to Stewardship 

Our faith teaches us that giving is an act of thanksgiving for the abundant blessings God has bestowed upon us. Every gift, whether 
great or small, strengthens our parish, supports our ministries, and allows us to carry out the work of Christ in our community. 

In the next few weeks we will invite all parishioners to discern how to contribute their time, talents, and treasure as good stewards to 
ensure St. Joseph Parish remains a vibrant place of faith and loving service to those in need.  Mindful of our financial realities, we ask 
you to deepen your commitment to sacrificial giving—not as a burden, but as a joyful response to God’s generosity.   

80% of the offertory collection comes from just 20% of our parishioners. If you are not contributing at least $20 each week to the 
collection basket, please make this minimum commitment going forward.  Increasing participation in the offertory collection is not just 
about meeting a budget; it is about sustaining our parish home, where worship, faith formation, and service will flourish. 

Conclusion 

We are profoundly grateful for each and every one of you—for your prayers, your service, and your financial support.  May God bless 
you abundantly for your generosity, and may we continue to journey together in faith, trust, and thanksgiving. 

Yours in Christ, 

St. Joseph Parish Finance Council 
Elenita Agbayani 
Bill Eagan 
Debbie Rossetto 
Bill Utic 

Father Anthony Huong Le, Pastor 
Gina Mehta, Business Manager 
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📌 To GIVE, please visit:​
🔗 https://www.osvhub.com/saintjosephmsj/giving/funds/sunday-collection​
🔗 https://www.saintjosephmsj.org/text-to-give/ 
 

 

The parish’s actual 2024 operating income was less than our actual operating expenses for the year, resulting in a loss of $95,483 

for 2024. 
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